
Respondent Name 

William Armacost 

Complainant Name 

Karen Hogan 

Complaint Description 

Karenlhogan  
(Thu, 29 Jul 2021 at 5:22 PM) 
  
Mr. Armacost, who, though not currently running for office, is listed as one of Donnie Hall's 
candidates on the Independent Advisory Association "Our Candidates" website 
page(restoreclallam.com). Mr. Armacost seems to have attempted to work around RCW 
42.17A.555 by reserving the council chambers for the Donnie Hall-hosted forum using his 
sequimwa.gov email address, stating “We would be having a candidate forum.” (jpg of file 
attached). 
  
That leaves the impression that the mayor was requesting the reservation for a city-sponsored 
candidate forum. 
What impact does the alleged violation(s) have on the public? 
The mayor's request to reserve city council chambers gives the impression that the forum for 
which he is requesting it is city-sanctioned event for meeting candidates for city council. It is 
not. The forum for which he is requesting the reservation dates would be hosted by Donnie 
Hall, presenting himself as the Independent Advisory Association (IAA) 
(restoreclallam.com.) The event is a campaign event masquerading as a non-political 
candidates' forum.  
On the IAA's website (restoreclallam.com) it states that one of the reasons for its existence is 
that the "The Clallam County Republican Party is not positioned to effectively aid candidates 
in nonpartisan offices."  
Mr. Hall is on the Executive Committee of the Clallam County Republican party as the 
Campaign and Strategy Committee Chair.  
The forum is organized so that Donnie Hall, acting as the IAA, would develop the questions 
for the candidates without input from the public. In the IAA version of a forum, it makes up 
the questions, identifies the moderator, and doesn’t allow any public input into questions. In 
other words, the IAA controls what the public can hear from the candidates without regard for 
what the public actually wants to know. 
Moreover, hosting the forum in Council Chambers gives an advantage to the incumbents (3 of 
the 5 are incumbents via appointment rather than election).  
The IAA website lists candidates running for City Council (Keith Larkin, Mike Pence, Sarah 
Kincaid, Darel Ness, and Patrick Day), as well as William Armacost as "Our Candidates" 
with links to their individual candidate page (https://www.restoreclallam.com/our-
candidates). 
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List of attached evidence or contact information where evidence may be found 
Email exchange between the mayor and city employee who reserves the city council chamber.  
Screenshot of email Donnie Hall sent to candidates notifying them of the IAA forum dates for 
the 2021 Sequim Council election.  
Screenshot of email response from Donnie Hall to Lowell Rathbun's questions. Rathbun is a 
city council candidate who is not supported by Donnie Hall 
Screenshot of Donnie Hall response to City Attorney (MSW file) 
List of potential witnesses with contact information to reach them 
 Karen Abbott  
Lowell Rathbun  
Certification (Complainant) 
I certify (or declare) under penalty of perjury under the laws of the State of Washington that 
information provided with this complaint is true and correct to the best of my knowledge and 
belief. 
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Karen Abbott

From: William Armacost

Sent: Friday, July 23, 2021 11:15 AM

To: Karen Abbott

Subject: Re: Council Chamber rental

Hi Karen ,  
 
Thank you . Have a great weekend . 
 
Mayor Armacost  

From: Karen Abbott <kabbott@sequimwa.gov> 
Sent: Friday, July 23, 2021 11:00 AM 
To: William Armacost <warmacost@sequimwa.gov> 
Subject: RE: Council Chamber rental  
  
Ok, thank you for the info.  I will block out those dates and times for the Council Chambers. 
  
Karen Abbott 
Administrative Assistant II - City Managers Office 
360-582-2454 
kabbott@sequimwa.gov 
City of Sequim, 152 W. Cedar St., Sequim WA 98382 

 
  

From: William Armacost <warmacost@sequimwa.gov>  
Sent: Friday, July 23, 2021 10:56 AM 
To: Karen Abbott <kabbott@sequimwa.gov> 
Subject: Re: Council Chamber rental 
  

Hi Karen ,  
  
The times for renting the Council Chambers would be from 6:00 To 9:00 PM  
We would be having a candidate forum. We used the chambers for the same event two years ago when 
myself and Deputy Mayor Ferrell were running for office . With five council seats up for election the public will 
appreciate the opportunity to hear from the candidates . 
I thank you in advance for your help . 
  
Mayor Armacost  

From: Karen Abbott <kabbott@sequimwa.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, July 22, 2021 3:44 PM 
To: William Armacost <warmacost@sequimwa.gov> 
Subject: Council Chamber rental  



2

  
Good afternoon.  I see you would like to reserve the Council Chamber for August 24th and 25th and again on October 19th 
and 20th.  Are these full day rentals?  And, what is the event? 
  
Thank you. 
  
Karen Abbott 
Administrative Assistant II - City Managers Office 
360-582-2454 
kabbott@sequimwa.gov 
City of Sequim, 152 W. Cedar St., Sequim WA 98382 

 
  



 

 






